Minutes of a regular Santaquin City Council meeting held Wednesday, August 4, 1982, at City Hall. Mayor Sandra Armstrong presided at the meeting and the following Councilmen were present: Dan Olson, Walt Callaway, Grant Pay, Lamar Openshaw and Sherman Jones. Also present were the following citizens: Jon LeBaron, Edith Jarvis, Levor Oldham, Shirley Torgeson, Louise Talley, Elva Jean Olson, Morlin Oldham, Nelda Oldham, Albert E. Oldham, Officers James Guynn and Tom Runyan, Deborah Jones, Don E. Torgeson, Ramona Rosenlund and Cy Bylund.

Mayor Armstrong called the meeting to order at 8:04 P.M. and Councilman Jones offered the invocation and led the pledge of allegience.

<u>Prior minutes.</u> Inasmuch as the Mayor and Council had received the minutes of July 21, 1982, prior to the meeting, Mayor Armstrong asked if there were any corrections or additions to these minutes. Councilman Olson moved that the minutes be accepted and Councilman Pay seconded. The motion passed unanimously.

or

Levor Oldham - Water line of 500 West between 200 & 400 North. Mr. Oldham indicated that the people on this street had met as a neighborhood and had asked him to represent them on getting their two inch water line upgraded. Mayor Armstrong said that she thought they were coming to discuss an improvement district to pave the road. Mr. Oldham said that they need to have the pipeline in before the road so it won't have to be dug up again. He also said that they would like to have proper services to their homes for sufficient water, pressure and fire protection.

Mr. Oldham said that he had come into City Hall that day and had talked with Mr. Sellers and Mr. Cornwell about the situation and they had told him that there is an eight inch water line to 100 North on 300 West and enough pipe to run this to 200 North on 300 West. This is within 2 blocks of 500 West.

Councilman Jones said that the 23 homes, which are being serviced by the two inch line, should never have been placed there in the first place. He said that he is forced with inheriting problems which should never come up. He also said that the City is working towards alleviating the problem in this area at present.

Mr. Oldham stated that they were told in a Council meeting on November 20, 1980, that there would be a six inch line on their road by June of 1982. Councilman Jones said that, at the time the promise was made, Cottonwood Subdivision was going to reimburse the City for the eight inch line from the Bowery to 200 North on 300 West and then run the line near Mr. Crook's corner and the City would take it from there. The City went ahead and purchased the line to extend from the Bowery to 200 North, so it would be ready for the subdivision when they began building. The housing market dropped off at this time and the City was left with some expensive pipe and had to absorb the costs itself.

Mr. Oldham asked what the people in this area are supposed to do now. He said that the people in this area have paid the costs for the services in their area, but do not have them. Councilman Jones explained that at the time of the meeting the Council also discussed a spring up the canyon that they had to develop, or they would lose it. This spring cost the City three times what they had planned, they are still not through with it. Councilman Jones said that this was done last year and the budget was overextended as it was.

Mr. Oldham said that the City spent \$14,000 over budget in repairing an€

antiquated system in the basic cost of labor. He suggested that perhaps the system should be replaced rather than repaired. Mr. Oldham said that the City had budgeted \$14,000 for development of new water lines. Councilman Jones said that the reason this was budgeted was because Cottonwood Subdivision was going to come in and reimburse the City for this cost through their capital improvements fees.

Mr. Oldham said that he has paid his impact fees and asked what he can do now as he does not have sufficient pressure or volume of water. Councilman Jones asked Mr. Oldham what he would suggest the City do to alleviate this problem and he is open to suggestions. Councilman Jones said that the City has enough pipe to be within two blocks and, as soon as the

crews can get the time, they will be putting this in.

Councilman Jones also said that Genola may be pulling out of the City's system and they could possibly use this pipe, which is a four inch pipe and runs to Mr. Crook's corner. Mr. Oldham stated that this may be a long time and his problem is not Genola's problem. Councilman Jones said that Mr. Oldham asked when this could be done and that this would be a possible solution. Councilman Jones said that he only has so much money he can work with and asked Mr. Oldham what he could suggest be done. Mr. Oldham said that he had talked with Former Mayors Doyle Crook and Bob Steele and they had told him that the impact fee moneys should be spent on getting more water into the system before they can get it on the other end and he agrees with this. He said that they can only put money into that end of the system for so long until they have to improve what exists for distribution. He said that the City has made capital improvements within four and one half blocks of him and now Councilman Jones throws his hands in the air and asks what he is supposed to do with his work in the City.

Mayor Armstrong said that all they are asking Mr. Oldham is for some suggestions as he appears to have some good ones and has done some research on the problem. Mr. Oldham said that Mr. Jones knows what he has paid on an annual basis for capital improvements and that he also knows that he has improved the system to within four and one half blocks and now he is asking when can have the rest of their capital improvements. Councilman Jones said that the pipeline is not actually finished to this point as it hasn't been placed under the State roadway. There is some pipe buried to 100 North on 300 West, but it is not completely hooked up to the system as yet. Councilman Jones said that it will cost the City \$3,000 to \$4,000 to get the pipe under the State road.

Councilman Jones said that he is putting this pipe in as fast as his budget will allow and Mr. Oldham asked when the budget will allow this pipe to reach his house. Councilman Jones said that he cannot give a definate answer. He said that the past week one of the springs was flooded and caused muddy water to enter the system. This would have to

be rectified to pass health board specifications.

Mr. Oldham said that he had found out from the City's water attorney that the City is losing a massive amount of water through leakage in the system. Mayor Armstrong said that the City would like to replace the whole antiquated system. Mr. Oldham said he understood this would cost the City about \$1,000,000 to do and Mayor Armstrong said that this was correct and the City does not have this kind of money.

Mr. Oldham said that when he paid his water hook-up he was promised certain services and he feels he isn't getting the services promised. Councilman Jones asked Mr. Oldham what services he isn't getting. Mr.

Oldham said he isn't getting enough water to adequately run a normal home. Councilman Jones said that this problem stems from the administration who allowed him to build with the problem and, if he had been in office, they would not have built. Mr. Oldham said that they ought to stop blaming the problem on others and decide what should be done at this time.

Mayor Armstrong and Councilman Jones said that the City is doing the best it can. Mr. Oldham asked what is the best they can do and if they need to be a squeeky wheel and appear at all the Council meetings until the Council gets tired of seeing them and puts the line in.

Councilman Olson stated that arguing about the problem will not help in coming to an agreeable solution. The Council is trying to solve the problems of the City logically. There are many people who can come in and demand things, but few who are willing to help with the solutions. Mr. Oldham said that he had come in and asked a question and Councilman Jones asked him to answer it.

Councilman Jones said that he does not have the money to run down and put the waterline in. He said, therefore, that he cannot give an answer as to when it will be put in. Mr. Oldham asked if the City has capital improvement money in the present budget and Councilman Jones said that there are, but the City has some priority projects over this waterline. Councilman Jones said that the City had to pay some money for a line at the new school site which wasn't budgeted. Mr. Oldham asked why the City didn't have the school pay the whole amount. Councilman Jones said he would like to have had the school pay it all.

Mayor Armstrong said that there is no way the City can give them a definate time on this because, if they do, they will be in the same trouble as the ones before were when they gave a definate time. She said they are not trying to pass the buck or deny their responsibilities in the matter, but she doesn't see how they can give a date for this to be done.

Mr. Don Torgeson stated that Councilmen Callaway and Jones were present in the meeting when they were promised the water line before. Councilman Jones stated that he can't seem to get it across to the people that the money for this was going to come from the Cottonwood Subdivision. Mr. Torgeson stated that the City was jumping up and down to help the subdivision because they were going to bring some more homes into the City. Councilman Jones said that the impact fees of these home was going to be used to upgrade the water line to this whole area, which would have benefited Mr. Torgeson. Councilman Callaway said that the Council at the time stipulated that the subdivision had to help with this line before they would approve it. Councilman Jones said that the City went out and purchased the pipe right away to be ready for this when it happened and the subdivision never became a reality. The City then was stuck with paying for this pipe itself.

Mr. Torgeson said that he sees the pipe sitting in the City yard and the crew sitting at Super Quik drinking coffee and wondered why the line isn't coming down his street.

Mrs. Steve Oldham stated that their concern isn't pressure, that it is fire protection as there is a lot of dry fields around. If a home caught on fire, there would be no way of putting it out unless there just happened to be water in the irrigation ditch. Councilman Olson suggested staggering water use and Mrs. Oldham said they are this.

Councilman Jones asked Mr. Cornwell if he had an estimated cost of

running a water line to this area. Mr. Cornwell stated that it would cost \$18,780.19, in materials alone, to run an eight inch water line from the corner of 200 North and 300 West to Mr. Crook's corner and then a six inch line from Mr. Crook's corner to 400 North (on 500 West).

Councilman Jones pointed out that the City has raised the water rates about six months ago to get money to do this sort of thing, but until the money comes in, they can't committ. He said they will go as fast as they can.

Councilman Jones said that putting in the new proposed water system at over \$1,000,000 could triple everyone's water bill for thirty years and he doesn't feel the citizens could stand this expense.

Councilman Jones said that the City could possibly get the water line down to Mr. Crook's corner in this year and then put a fire hydrant there. He said that if they could find the money he would do this. He also said that the crew's availability would depend on the work as well. Mr. Cornwell said that, with the Cottonwood Subdivision pipe, the City may have enough pipe on hand to go half way to Mr. Crook's corner now. Councilman Jones stated that if the citizens could help with donated labor, it could go faster because they will not have to find as much money. The citizens said they would be willing to work with the City on this.

Mecham's Trailer Court. Mr. Robert Gardner approached the Council concerning a change in the Northwest exit/entrance to the Park. He showed the Council a letter from Richard M. Gardner, their architect, which indicated that moving this exit/entrance to approximately 50 South 400 East would make the traffic going to and from the Park more safe. Councilman Openshaw said that he agreed with this as the best solution to the Park. Councilman Olson stated that he has some concerns with this as his house would be directly across the street from this exit/entrance. He said that lights from cars in the Park flash into his house at night now and this might compound the problem. He also said this would place his children in greater danger because all the traffic would be channeled by his front yard. Mr. Gardner stated that the owner of the Park is committed to do all he can to protect Councilman Olson, and any other City citizen, from any problems. He said that they are willing to slope the exit and plant trees, shrubs or whatever they need to knock the glare of lights down. Mr. Gardner stated that he also felt that Mr. Mecham \*would pay half of a chain link fence to go around Councilman Olson's front yard to protect his children.

Councilmen Olson and Openshaw recommended that the earth moved from the cut be placed in the wash so they can go ahead and put their fence up. Mr. Gardner stated that this would be a good idea.

Mr. Gardner was asked what they could be committed to do. He stated that they would committ to sloping this exit/entrance (approximately 50 South 400 East), moving the dirt into the wash, fencing the West side of the Park and asphalting the exit/entrance.

Mr. Gardner asked about the City charging the Park the dumpster fee for their garbage as they have had some built. Councilman Pay stated that the ordinance requires charging \$3.50 per month per space for a trailer court and he doesn't see how they could charge differently. Mr. Gardner stated that they are being charged for 50 spaces and may not have that many full. Mr. Gardner said they have 38-39 trailers now.

Mayor Armstrong asked for a motion on the plan (exit/entrance) which has

been presented and their committment to finish it by the first of September. Councilman Openshaw moved that the City go ahead with this plan of having the driveway at approximately 50 South 400 East, that this be placed into effect by the 1st of September, that the driveway across the flood plain be a 35 foot wide be constructed of concrete, and all this be completed with an engineer's recommendation. Councilman Pay seconded the motion. Those voting in favor: Councilman Openshaw, Councilman Pay and Councilman Callaway. Councilman Jones voted against and Councilman Olson abstained.

<u>Debbie Jones - City Library.</u> Mrs. Jones stated that Payson would like to donate their extra books. She said that she currently has 13 boxes of donated books and has no more shelving available. She asked if she should accept these books. Mayor Armstrong asked if she would recommend the City accepting them. Mrs. Jones said that the problem she has now is not enough help to sort through the books which are there. Armstrong asked if it would be worth having the Library and if they can keep up with the books. Mrs. Jones said that there is a problem with renters coming into town and checking out books and leaving town with She said some of her brand new books are now missing. Rosenlund said that many times kids come in and look for books and she and Mr. Sellers are tied up in the office and can't watch them. Armstrong asked the Council if they felt it was worth having a City Library or if the City should disband the Library and give their books away. Councilman Callaway stated that there are some books that he would not want given away.

Mrs. Jones stated that they could have a special collections library where people could come in and read the books, but not sign them out. This would not take as much time.

Councilman Jones asked when the Library is used most and Mrs. Jones and Mrs. Rosenlund stated that it is used at all times.

Mayor Armstrong said that if the City is going to have a library it should be taken care of properly. Mrs. Chris Oldham stated that she belongs to the Utah Association of Women and they would be glad to have a community service to perform and would come in to help.

Mrs. Jones asked if they should accept the books from Payson. Councilman Callaway said to take them. Mrs. Jones said that they really need shelves and asked what could be done. Mayor Armstrong said that she felt they could obtain donations for this. Mr. Sellers was asked how much money was left in the library budget and he said \$400.

Cy Bylund - Fence in front of home & water hook-up. Mr. Bylund approached the Council as he had heard about complaints on the fence across his front yard. He said he didn't know the exact property boundaries, but according to the plat map his property line is about to the end of the fence. Mayor Armstrong asked Mr. Bylund what he thought if the City doesn't care about where the fence is. Mr. Bylund said he received a red tag instructing him to take the fence down.

Councilman Openshaw stated that anytime there is an obstruction in a traveled lane which is cemented down or made of steel, it has to have a breakaway on it. He said that if this is on City property, the City would be responsible. Councilman Openshaw said that, according to the old fence lines in the area, it juts out onto the City street about 20 feet. Mr. Bylund stated it was more like 15 feet. Mayor Armstrong asked

7

if this/what Mr. Bylund calls close to the property line. Councilman Openshaw said that if someone hits this fence, the City could be sued. Mr. Bylund asked why anyone would hit this fence. Councilman Openshaw stated that it would probably be for the same reason they would hit a stop sign or a railroad sign.

Councilman Jones stated that the old right-of-way laws show that if this

has been used as a public highway, he cannot encroach upon it.

Councilman Olson said that he has stepped the road both ways from the center and there was only about five feet difference, being shorter on Mr. Bylund's side. He further stated that something finally looks good on the street.

Councilman Openshaw said that the fences from Main to 300 North are straight as an arrow, with the exception of Mr. Bylund's. Councilman Olson said that the City really needs a survey. He said he would measure this and bring this in at the next meeting.

Mr. Bylund brought up the fact that he is placing a basement under his house. He still hasn't been up to pay for his water connection. He said that he has tried to look into the minutes to find where they would allow him to pay the old prices and has not found it yet. He asked if it would be possible for the City to place a water line from 100 North to 200 North on 200 East within the next little while.

Councilman Jones said that they were planning on this but could not say when

Mayor Armstrong said that the City has asked Mr. Bylund to apply for the hook-up before. She also said that Mr. Bylund is going to have to apply and buy the water hook-up before they can do anything else. Mr. Bylund asked what the price is now and Councilman Jones said that it has been raised from \$600 to \$700 since Mr. Bylund was in last. Mr. Bylund said that this is true unless he could find something in the minutes stating something differently. Councilman Jones said that this would do him no good. When Mr. Bylund asked why, Councilman Jones said that the minutes show Mr. Bylund has been asked before to put the water line in and that the Council has no authority to say Mr. Bylund does not have to buy a water connection. He said that he doesn't believe any Council would tell him this and if they did, they were in error.

Councilman Jones said that if Mr. Bylund had purchased a water connection they would have had it in. He also said that the City's costs today for a water connection are much different than they were in the past.

Mr. Bylund asked if his mother's water connection would be free. Councilman Jones said she already has a connection. Mr. Bylund said that this would have to be connected to the line as well. Councilman Jones said that if she wanted it moved, she would have to pay for this. Mr. Bylund stated she would not pay one dime for this. Councilman Jones said it would stay as is then.

Mr. Bylund asked what would happen if Mr. Stanely wanted to build a home

Mr. Bylund asked what would happen if Mr. Stanely wanted to build a home on this lot where his mother's water line runs through. Councilman Jones explained that the water line has established a right and Mr. Stanley would have to move it for her if he wanted it moved. Mr. Bylund said that he didn't think this was true.

Councilman Jones said that the City has no responsibility on private property, but just to the meter and if she wants the meter moved, she will have to pay for this. Mr. Bylund said he would see about this.

Mr. Bylund asked if he could get a committment as to when the line would be put in. Mayor Armstrong asked if the building permit could be issued

the crew could get it in

prior to the connection being paid for and Councilman Jones said no. Councilman Jones said that the line will be in as soon as it could and Mr. Bylund said that this could be a month or more. Councilman Jones said that this is right.

Mr. Bylund asked what he should do in the meantime. Councilman Jones said to use the water through his mother's home as he has. Councilman Olson suggested putting in his line and deadending it, so when the line comes in he is ready for it.

Councilman Jones mentioned that Mr. Bylund's back water bill is about \$224.00 and asked him if this could be paid up. Mr. Bylund said that this would be paid. Councilman Jones said that as long as he has been over the water department his bill has never been paid up. Mr. Bylund stated that Councilman Jones was wrong and that this will be brought up to date.

Mr. Bylund said that he will look into the minutes.

## **COUNCIL BUSINESS:**

- 1. <u>Dan Whitelock.</u> Mr. Sellers said that he and Mrs. Rosenlund were wrong about the expiration date of the variance for Mr. Whitelock. This expires on the 5th of September, 1982. He also reported that the minutes of when Mr. Whitelock appeared before the City Council showed that Councilman Callaway said that Mr. Whitelock does not need a City license because he does not sell to anyone in town and does not pay State sales tax.
- 2. Transportation money for swimming lessons (\$250). Mayor Armstrong asked if this \$250 is a part payment for the transportation costs. Councilman Callaway said that the kids pay \$10 for the lessons and \$5 towards the transportation and this \$250 is besides. Mr. Sellers asked who the check goes to and Councilman Callaway said it goes to Sandra Gurney who takes care of it. He also said this goes to pay the bus driver for a week.

Mrs. Chris Oldham stated that there were about 60 children who took swimming lessons this year. Mr. Sellers pointed out that this is \$550 to transport children to Payson for one week. Councilman Callaway said this pays for the fuel, bus and everything. Councilman Callaway said that this money has been set aside for a long time. Mrs. Rosenlund said that this was started when Steve Smith was the City Manager. She further stated that before this the mothers transported their children to the pool for their lessons.

Councilman Callaway pointed out that the residents of Santaquin live in a farming community and that there are alot of ponds. Mrs. Rosenlund said she realized this, but when her kids were small she hauled them. Mayor Armstrong said that she did too. Mrs. Rosenlund said that she is not saying its wrong, but she is wondering why. Councilman Callaway said that he feels the City has a committment to the kids in town. The City doesn't have a pool for lessons, so the City has to get them there somehow.

Mrs. Rosenlund said that she got her kids there and wasn't subsidized by the City in any way.

Mr. Sellers asked if the City could get an itemized bill from the school district for this transportation, as the City is required to have one anyway. Councilman Callaway stated he would obtain one and asked if the

City has had one before. Mr. Sellers said they have never had one. Mayor Armstrong asked how many times they went. Councilman Callaway said they went over seven times this year. It is normally five, but the pool had scheduled something over the top of them and had not notified them of this.

Mr. Sellers said that the bill should show itemized charges for gas, wages, etc. Councilman Callaway said that he would tell them.

Councilman Jones stated that soon a group going dancing may approach the

City for transportation money.

Mayor Armstrong said that if they went seven times, this adds up to \$80 per trip. This includes what the kids and the City pay for the transportation, based on 60 kids. Mr. Sellers asked if this was to Payson and Councilman Callaway said it was. Mr. Sellers said this comes to about \$8 per mile.

Councilman Callaway said that the City had better get a breakdown before

this is approved.

Mrs. Oldham said that she thought the money she paid was completely paying for the whole thing and she would be more than happy to take her kids rather than have the City pay this much.

- Office. Mr. Sellers said that he had set some money aside in the budget to get the carpets in the office and library cleaned. He asked if the Council would allow them to close the office down on a Friday in order to do this. This way the carpets would have the weekend to dry. Councilman Jones asked why they could not do this on a Saturday, because Friday is one of their busiest days. Mr. Sellers asked if they would pay overtime for this. Councilman Jones suggested they do the carpets on Saturday and then take the next Monday off. Mr. Sellers stated that Monday is the only day they have a chance to work uninterrupted. He said that they had planned to do the work themselves rather than hire this out. He said that they were going to do this on a regular work day rather than have to put in overtime hours. Councilman Callaway said that the office ought to be open on Friday, especially now that water bills have just gone out. Mr. Sellers said that they had planned on doing this later and not when water bills had gone out. Councilman Callaway said that it would be cheaper to have someone do the cleaning rather than rent the equipment. He indicated that it wouldn't cost over \$35 to get the whole City Hall cleaned.
- 4. Recorders summer party. Mr. Sellers said that the Council had set aside \$100 in the budget to sponsor the State Recorders in Santaquin. He said that this coming Saturday night Santaquin and Salem have been asked to sponsor the summer get together. Mr. Sellers said that, since Salem was hosting this with Santaquin, it would only cost about half the original figure. Councilman Jones moved that the Council approve Santaquin sharing the hosting of the State Recorders meeting and approve the expenditure. Councilman Olson seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.
  - 5. Parade trophies. Mayor Armstrong indicated that the City has not had to spend anything on the City's float or celebration. She would, however, like to have some real nice trophies for the parade. The committee could not afford these and she asked if the City could committ \$35 to \$45 for the trophies. Mr. Sellers said that this could be a function of the

Recreation and Culture Department. Councilman Callaway moved that the City allow \$35 to \$45 for trophies for the City's parade. Councilman Jones seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.

6. <u>Business license</u>. Mr. Sellers stated that there was one business license from Forrest Smith for \$15. The business is called "Lynn's Lawn-mower and Small Engine Repair". Councilman Jones moved that the license be approved and Councilman Callaway seconded. The motion passed unani-mously.

Current Bills. The following bills were reviewed by the Council:

Chris Radio
Cornwell could check this out. Mountainlands
MM20M020 OM/ gometetetetetetetetetetetetetetetetetetet
Wycoff
Imperial Bank
Pearson Tire
A & H Equipment
Century Equipment
Acme Fence
Huish's 40.00
Smith Uniform
Bennett's
Mayor Armstrong asked what the charge from Bennett's was. Mr. Sellers
said that this was the cost of replacing the windshield on the white
patrol car. She asked if she had signed a Purchase Order on this and Mr.
Sellers said she had not. She asked who had had this done and Mr.
Sellers said Officer Guynn had signed the invoice. Councilman Jones
stated that the Mayor might want to remind the Police Department to get
Purchase Orders before getting the work done. Mayor Armstrong asked if
the City's insurance would pay for this sort of thing. Mr. Sellers said
he wasn't sure, but if it gets turned in it might. Mr. Sellers said to
hold the bill and check with the insurance company.
Utah Valley Industrial Supply
Cloward's Petal Pantry
Totals\$4,755.77
Councilman Callaway said that there wasn't a bill from 84 Lumber on this

Councilman Callaway said that there wasn't a bill from 84 Lumber on this list and Mr. Sellers said he hasn't recieved a bill from them. Councilman Callaway stated that he had given Mr. Sellers the bill and that 84 Lumber won't send out a duplicate. Mr. Sellers said he would see that this gets placed on the next Council meeting.

Councilman Olson moved that these bills be paid and Councilman Openshaw seconded. The motion passed unanimously.

Councilman Jones. Councilman Jones stated that the engine the City recieved from Surplus Property could not be used for the Waste Cat. This would be taken back and another would be looked for.

would be taken back and another would be looked for. Councilman Jones also explained that during the heavy rain the past week, one of the City's collection boxes was flooded which caused muddy water to flow into the headhouse and water supply. There were many citizen complaints concerning this. He said that, for now, they will bypass this spring, but a new box and line would have to be put in for this.

Councilman Olson moved that the meeting be extended 10 minutes and Councilman Callaway seconded. The motion passed unanimously.

Councilman Olson. Councilman Olson stated that he has never required any Purchase Orders for Tischners to repair the Fire Trucks. Mr. Sellers said that he would be writing up a proposed Purchase Order Ordinance in the direct future which will take care of any confusion which seems to exist. Councilman Olson stated that he trusts Kay Tischner who knows what he needs and doesn't feel he needs to watch everything he does. Mr. Sellers pointed out that the Purchase Order system is designed to protect the Councilmen and Mayor from abuse.

Councilman Olson stated that he is reordering some coveralls, which were ordered before and not received. Councilman Olson told the other Councilmen that he is ordering some coveralls through Julie's Western Wear.

Councilman Olson reported that an attorney had told them that there needs to be another radio in the Fire trucks, as they could be held liable for not responding in the case of not being able to contact Central Dispatch. Councilman Openshaw stated that the City owned 6 radios when he was an auxiliary Police Officer and asked what happened to them. No one seemed to know. Mr. Sellers said that there never has been an adequate inventory kept.

Councilman Jones also stated that there are invoices, which have been paid, of about three years previously on some coveralls and jackets for the Fire Department. These coveralls and jackets have yet to be found.

Councilman Jones moved that the Council have an Executive Session following this meeting. Councilman Callaway seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.

Councilman Jones moved that the meeting be adjourned and Councilman Callaway seconded. The motion passed unanimously at 10:48 P.M.

Approved this 18 day of lugust, 1982.

Mayor Sandra Armstrong

ATTEST:\_

Sam Sellers City Recorder